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Abstract 
This paper discusses Swedish policies for the disabled from a labour 
market perspective. Focus is on the question of whether and how 
recent reforms within the sickness and disability insurances have 
improved the labour market prospects for persons with reduced 
work capacity. The over-all conclusion is that the Government 
should be commended for tackling a difficult problem with its 
reforms to sickness insurance. But it must also be criticised for being 
overly hasty and remiss in its implementation of the reforms and its 
treatment of people on long-term sick leave.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                 
 This paper is prepared for the conference “Labour Activation in a Time of High Unemployment”, 
November 13-15, 2011, held in partnership between the University of Maryland Center for 
International Policy Exchanges and OECD. The paper is to large extent based on the 2010 report by 
the Swedish Fiscal Policy Council. I am grateful to Pathric Hägglund, The Swedish Social Insurance 
Inspectorate, and Krister Åslin, Public Employment Service, for helping me with statistics.  
 Department of Economics, Uppsala University, SE-751 20 Uppsala Sweden. E-mail: 
laura.hartman@nek.uu.se. 


